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Board of County Commissioners

Agenda Request
	Date of Meeting:
	November 19, 2009

	
	

	Date Submitted:
	November 13, 2009

	
	

	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	Benjamin H. Pingree, County Administrator
Jennifer Langston, Special Projects Coordinator

	
	

	Subject:
	Public Workshop Held to Discuss the Concept of the “Capital City to the Sea Loop” Bicycle/pedestrian trail


Statement of Issues:

This workshop is being held to discuss the concept of the “Capital City to the Sea Loop” bicycle/pedestrian trail.

Background:

The proposed concept involves developing a bicycle/pedestrian loop from Tallahassee through St. Marks, Panacea, Sopchoppy, with a link to Carrabelle, and back to Tallahassee as a continuous loop connecting three counties, four municipalities, and many unincorporated towns and communities (Attachment #1). The majority of the loop will be within Wakulla County.  

At the October 6, 2009 Board meeting the board approved a resolution supporting the concept of the Capital City to the Sea Loop concept (Attachment #2). It was noted that the approval of the resolution would be the first step in pursuing federal funding. In addition, the Board approved to schedule a workshop to include the forestry Department and all other interested parties. At the same meeting, the Director of the Office of Greenways and Trails within the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) presented the trail concept. The presentation included information on similar projects and identified potential economic development opportunities. This office has already committed resources to assisting with this project, and would be a necessary partner in completing the project. 
On October 12, 2009, the Chairman presented the concept at the Big Bend Regional Partnership meeting where the partnership expressed a strong interest in the proposal. In addition, the Chairman made a presentation on the trail concept to the Capital Region Transportation Agency (CRTPA) where a positive response was received. Tallahassee/Leon County representatives pledged to ensure that their planning efforts in the trail alignment would coincide with linkage to Wakulla County. Both Franklin County and the Apalachee Regional Planning Council passed resolutions in support of the project.
Analysis:

This workshop is being held to discuss the concept of the “Capital City to the Sea Loop” bicycle/pedestrian trail. It is anticipated that a representative with the FDEP will be in attendance to answer any questions that the Board may have.
Attachments:

1. Map
2. Resolution
